


Second, the e�cacy of o�cers is very limited. Among the 12 members o�cers must be elected including a Chair, Vice-Chair, 
Secretary and Treasurer. The current practice allows members to spend their first year gaining familiarity with practices and church 
ministries before becoming o�cers. As a result, Church o�cers can only serve for two years.

Third, the Chair becomes limited to a single year of service. Because the Chair will often serve first as Vice-Chair, Treasurer or 
Secretary, it leaves them only one year left of their term to serve as Chair.

This high turnover rate is causing a lack of continuity in governance, an inability to fully perform fiduciary responsibilities and 
insu�cient support for church strategies.

The table below depicts the typical Church O�cer term cycle:

How Will the Proposed Amendment Work?

New BOT members will continue to be ratified by the church congregation following the Leadership Selection Committee’s 
recommendation, per Bylaws Article 6.1. Church O�cers will continue to be elected annually from among the BOT members per 
Bylaws Article 4.1 – 4.7. The duties of the BOT and all church o�cers will remain unchanged and consistent with the requirements in 
the Bylaws Article 4.8.

The only change is the addition of a new one-year extension option for BOT members, which may be granted no more than three 
times, and which requires approval by the BOT for each and every extension. This will enable BOT members and Church O�cers to 
serve in the same position for multiple years, assist new Church O�cers in their transition, increase continuity and improve overall 
quality of service to our church family.

Questions?

For questions please contact Nanseng Jeng by email, njeng@yahoo.com, by phone, (360) 608-7446, or talk to him or any BOT 
members directly.


